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DATES TO REMEMBER TERM 4 
Thurs 27th Nov 2 for 1 Scholastic Book Fair 
Fri 28th Nov 2 for 1 Scholastic Book Fair 
Tues 2nd Dec Premiers Reading Challenge assembly 
Wed 3rd Dec Yr 6 Gala Day Tumbi HS 
Wed 10th Dec Christmas Concert 5pm 
Thurs 11th Dec Scripture Christmas Assembly 2pm 
Thurs 11th Dec Lake Preschool Graduation 2pm 
Thurs 11th Dec Xmas BBQ Community Centre 3.30pm 
Mon 15th Dec Yr 3 – 6 Presentation Assembly 9.45am 
Mon 15th Dec Channel Preschool Graduation 2pm 
Mon 15th Dec Yr 6 Farewell evening 
Tues 16th Dec K – 2 Presentation Assembly 9.45am 
Tues 16th Dec P&C AGM 12noon  
Wed 17th Dec Yr 6 Fun Day at Mingara 
Wed 17th Dec Students last day 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome to Week 8 and only a few weeks until Christmas, 
but still lots to get done before everyone enjoys a well 
deserved rest.  Thank you to our school community who 
have downloaded our new school App, which is designed to 
improve communication between the school and our school 
community.  
 

Please also be aware that over the next few weeks the police 
will have a greater presence in the area especially around 
the school in the mornings and afternoons. I urge all 
motorists and pedestrians to continue to obey the road safety 
laws to ensure the safety of our students and school 
community, especially in the Kiss and Ride zone. 
 

Congratulations to all the students that have visited my office 
in the last the fortnight to show me their wonderful writing 
and maths. The quality of the work is truly outstanding and 
shows that The Entrance Public School has very talented 
students and amazing teachers. 
 

A reminder that if you have a concern regarding a conflict or 
have a concern with another student and your child that it is 
NOT appropriate to approach the child, all concerns must be 
raised with a staff member, Assistant Principal, Deputy 
Principal or the Principal. Failure to follow the correct way of 
dealing with these issues may result in the Police enforcing 
the Inclosed lands Act which then prevents access to the 
school.  
 

Some kids will read perfectly in primary school and then 
suddenly struggle with comprehension in high school. Here's 
why. Comprehension help: 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-
study/english/english-tips/reading/comprehension-strategies-
you-can 
 

Planning for the future: Throughout your child's school life 
you'll need to make choices about aspects of their education 
and future. Here’s a selection of tips to help you plan for 
parent-teacher talks, subject selection, careers advice and 
back-to-school.  
 

Planning for the future: 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-
study/planning-for-the-future 
 

Maths at home: Kids' early experiences with measurement 
are often based on watching their parents. Seeing mum or 
dad measure and pour ingredients for a recipe or weigh 
items at the fruit shop will often become part of their play. 
 

Maths at home:   
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-
study/mathematics/mathematics-tips/helpling-your-child-
measure-mass-and-volume 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

Mark Rudd 
PRINCIPAL 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
2015 House Captain Voting 
Congratulations to the following students who stood for 
house captains for 2015:  
 

Ospreys – James Alexander, Dean Owen, Jack Raffin, Sam 
Walker, Jasmine Badger, Bronte Galea, Cheyenne Widmer.  
 

Pelicans – Jackson Thomas, Lochlan Welchman, Jayden 
Mills, Maddison King, Maddisyn Apps-Gale, Kyra Bajac, 
Isabella Elward.  
 

Seagulls –  Mitchell Nitschke, Logan Camilleri, Nathan 
Hughes, Joshua Shaw, Luka Trnka, Rohan Buckley, Billee 
Confoy, Josephine Sturdy, Jacqui Rose-Correa, Delveen 
Andrews, Chantelle Kain.  
 

Swans – Jaydan Bannister, Jed Dunsmore, Cameron 
Roderick, Konna Fulwood, Kye Watman, Owen Arenas. 
Tianna Williams-Ransome, Clarice Hartin, Kayleigh Meilak 
 

These 34 students presented their speeches today to the 
Years 3, 4 & 5 members of their house. After the speeches 
the students and teachers voted for the boy and girl house 
captain and vice captains. At the time of printing the results 
had not been finalised. These will be printed in the next 
newsletter.   
 

Win Bin Winners 
The following students were drawn out for the win bin 
awards: Jess Galbraith 2A, Ashleigh Crump 2K, Katrina 
Koop KA and Isla McMeekin KA. Congratulations to all of our 
wonderful students.  
 

End of Year Presentation Day Assemblies 
Our end of year presentation day assemblies are fast 
approaching. The Years 3-6 Assembly will be held on 
Monday 15th December, commencing at 9.45am. The 
Kindergarten to Year 2 Assembly will be held on Tuesday 
16th December commencing at 9.45am. At these assemblies 
we recognise some of the students who have stood out in 
their academic achievements and for citizenship. All of the 
Kindergarten students will be receiving their Kindergarten 
Certificates of Graduation at the K-2 assembly. 
 

End of Year Reports 
The teachers are very busy setting and marking student 
assessments in preparation for the end of year student 
reports. These will go home on Monday 15th December. 
 

Warren Mee 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
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SCHOOL APP 
Great News! We now have a mobile phone app. What’s that 
you may ask, it is a little application that sits on your phone 
and gives you instant access to our local community 
information when you click on it, 24/7. The app is going to 
give you the ability to instantly access newsletters without 
going to the website, find our venues and most importantly 
receive important pop up notifications from us. We will be 
sharing many of the other features with you over the coming 
weeks, but for now download it to your smartphone by going 
to either the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market 
and search for our name. Once you have found it press 
install or download. Or just scan one of the QR codes below 
with your QR reader app to go straight to the download page. 
 

 
 

Lianne Tolman 
The Entrance Public School 
 

 
 

PRESCHOOL ENROLMENTS FOR 2015 
If you have a child who will be turning four years old before 
the 31st July 2015 and you would like to enrol them in our 
preschool for next year, please collect an application form 
from the front office. There are only 40 places available. The 
preschool currently operates two groups; one operating 
every Monday and Tuesday and alternate Wednesdays, the 
other operating Thursdays and Fridays and the alternate 
Wednesdays. 
 
Priority must go to children who live in The Entrance Public 
School area and will be attending kindergarten at The 
Entrance Public School in 2016. Preference must also be 
given to students who have a disability, come from a low 
socio-economic family situation and/or are of Aboriginal or 
Torres Strait islander descent. A birth certificate is also 
required for proof of age. 
 
The Garawa Pre-school is run by the Department of 
Education and Communities and fees have been heavily 
subsidised to cater for the needs of our community. This year 
the full fee rate per day is $15 per day. If the family has a 
Health Care card or are Aboriginal, fee relief is applied and 
the cost is reduced to $7.00 per day. To date fees have not 
been given to us for 2015. 
 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2015 
Preparations for Kindergarten 2015 are now underway.  
Please contact our office if you have a child starting 
Kindergarten next year.  
 
Stephanie Ainslie 
KINDERGARTEN SUPERVISOR 
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K-6 BW NEWS 
21st Century Classroom 
Last week K6BW spent time in the 21st 
Century Classroom where they were 

exposed to a wide range of new and exciting technology. 
Some of their experiences included taking a photo of 
themselves and adding fun special effects, learning about 
basic programming language using the Kodable app and 
making fun cartoons using Chatterbox. The Bee-Bots, 
programmable floor robots, were a great hit and we will be 
using these in the classroom to enhance learning in 
numeracy and literacy in the next few weeks. A huge thank 
you to Ms Tolman for providing this fun and engaging 
learning experience for our students. 
 
Bowling Excursion  
Our Bowling Excursion will be on Friday 5 December.  
Please return your money and permission note as soon as 
possible. Children may wear mufti clothes, which can be on a 
Christmas theme. 
 
Perfect Pikelets 
On 2 December our senior students will be making a 
delicious morning tea of pikelets, jam and cream to sell to 
staff. Students will be involved in all aspects of this event, 
including publicity, collecting orders, counting money, 
shopping, cooking and delivering orders. It is a great 
opportunity for students to learn and apply a wide range of 
literacy, numeracy and life skills. This event will raise money 
towards our bowling excursion.   
 
Home Reading Awards 
Congratulations to the following children who have received 
Home Reading Awards: 
 
Cait Hinton, Paul Harrison and Ella Miles – Sand (25 
nights) 
Grace Groves-Loveridge – Ocean (100 nights) 
Ryan Owen – Pearl (125 nights) 
Britney Chandler – Double Pearl (250 nights) 
 
Gemma White, Mary Best & Chris Green 
Support Class Team 
 
KINDERGARTEN NEWS 

Upcoming Events 
10th December- Christmas Concert 
15th December- Gold Award activity 
16th December- K-2 Presentation Assembly 

17th December- Last day of school for students 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have received 
their Home Reading Awards: 
 

Kinder Ainslie  
25 nights: Marissa Bolognini  
100 nights: Mathew Summers  
125 nights: Nyaka Gumbs, Mia Schubert  
150 nights: Liam Walmsley  
175 nights: Eliza McQuarrie, Isla McMeekin 
 

Kinder Crottey 
200 nights: Thomas Threadgate 
 

K/1McFarlane 
150 nights: Brianna Camilleri 
 
Kinder Roberts 
100 nights: Salma Domingo, Tanaya Lake  
150 nights: Lizzy Gorsic  
200 nights: Zoe Marshall 
 
Kinder Hobson 
125 nights: Kristy Roberts  
175 nights: Dakota Wilks, Brodie Gale, Sunny Tierney  
200 nights: Caileigh Ballard 
 

A big thumbs up to everyone who received a 
Resilience award at our last mini assembly. Keep 
up the great work.  
 

Thank you, 
Stephanie Ainslie, Nicole Crottey, Amanda Roberts, 
Mardi McFarlane and Erin Hobson 
 
STAGE 1 NEWS 

Congratulations for the following children who 
received a class award at our last Stage 1 
Assembly: 
 

2A: 
Amien Domingo – a brilliant transformer talk- past 
and present 
Sarah De Jong – a good structure and arguments 
in her persuasive writing 

2K:  
Jessica Quye – application in Maths 
Kadin Howard – excellent persuasive writing 
 

2M: 
Ripley Berridge – greatly improving in reading 
Caitlin Lloyd – excellent novel writing 
 

1P:  
Erin Roberts  – great contributions to whole class 
discussions 
Jackson Nesbitt – being a calm and confident presenter 
 

1DM:  
Selena Po-Williams – trying hard in writing 
Madeline Nesbitt  – trying hard in writing 
 

1F:  
Caili Peters  –fantastic persuasive writing 
Nelson McLean Bond – improved persuasive writing 
 

1M:  
Jayden Burton – being a wonderful friend at the fete 
 

We have had some clever little readers who have been 
reading regularly.  
 

The following children have received their Surf Award (50 
nights): 
 

2K: Tarryn Shelton 
 

The following children have received their Coral Reading 
Award (100 nights): 
 

2M: Beatrix Kidd 
 

The following children have received their Pearl Award (125 
nights) 
 

1F: Chance McCabe 
2M: Yasmin Bombardiere, Jackson Ah-Chong 
1F: Joshua Vella 
 

The following children have received their Double Sand 
Reading Award (150 nights): 
 

2M: Caitlin Lloyd 
 

The following children have received their Double Ocean 
Reading Award (200 nights): 
 

1F: Rhiarna Jago 
 

The following children have received their Double Pearl 
Award (250 nights) 
 

1DM: Letitia Page 
2K: Tye Page 
2A: Taylan Bennett 
 

The following children have read 275 nights and on their way 
to 300 nights: 
 

2A: Scarlett Simmons  
2M: Jakaya Raics 
 
Regards 
Stage 1 team 

K 

1 

 2 

K-6BW 
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PERSUASIVE WRITING 
Students have been busy writing persuasive texts on a 
number of topics. I would like to share with you some writing 
samples from Years 1 and 2. Students have been given a 
plan to follow for writing an introduction, their arguments and 
conclusion. The samples below focus on the introduction and 
arguments.  
 
Every child should learn to swim. 
Swimming is an activity to play in the water with your friends. 
You can also learn to do dog paddle, kicking or butterfly. 
There are many places all around the world where you can 
swim. There are 3 main reasons why every child should 
learn to swim.  
Rebecka 2K 
 
Firstly swimming is good for your body. It is healthy and 
gives you exercise.  
Secondly swimming saves you from drowning. If you get into 
trouble you can swim to the edge. 
Finally you can play with friends in the pool with toys. You 
can have a lot of fun if you know how to swim. 
Mia 2K. 
 
Every child should learn to swim. 
Swimming is an activity and sport done in the water. You can 
swim in pools, the ocean and at beaches. Children all around 
the world like swimming. There are 3 main reasons why 
every child should learn to swim.  
Brendan 2K 
 
Firstly swimming is a fun thing to do on a hot summer day. 
Secondly it is good to learn to swim because it can help 
people and yourself from drowning. 
Finally swimming can make you famous and fit if you keep 
practising for long enough.  
Kadin 2K 
 
Every child should learn to swim.       
Swimming is a water sport and it helps you get stronger arms 
and legs. There are places that you can swim such as dams, 
the ocean and rivers. Children all around the world love 
swimming. There are 3 main reasons why every child should 
learn to swim.  
Tye 2K 
 
Firstly swimming helps you get out of strong waves and 
currents. You are able to save yourself. 
Secondly swimming can make you famous. You might go to 
the championships and win races.  
Finally swimming is fun to do with your friends on a hot 
summer’s day. Swimming can also cool you down.  
Yeliz 2K 
 
Every child should learn to swim. 
Swimming is a type of fun sport in water. There are many 
strokes like butterfly, breaststroke and freestyle. Kids all 
around the world love swimming. There are 3 main reasons 
why every child should learn to swim.  
Ashleigh 2K 
 
Firstly swimming is fun and you can play with your toys and 
friends. Children should be able to swim so they can jump in 
a pool on a hot summer day. 
Secondly swimming gives your body exercise. Exercise is 
good for your bones.  
Finally if you are surrounded by rocks in the ocean you can 
swim diagonally and save yourself.  
Jayden 2K 
 
Every child should learn to swim.       
Swimming is a water activity that can stop you from sinking. 
You can swim in a pool and an ocean and at the beach. Lots 
of people swim all over the world. There are 3 main reasons 
why every child should learn to swim.  
Reeve 2K 

Swimming is a good thing to do in the water and we can help 
people who are drowning. You can do three different styles 
like dog paddle, butterfly and freestyle. You can swim in 
different places all over the world. There are three main 
reasons why every child should learn to swim.  
Marshall 2K 
 
Firstly swimming is fun. 
Secondly swimming stops you from sinking. 
Finally you can save people.  
Jack 1P 
 
Firstly children should learn to swim because they could fall 
in the water.  
Secondly swimming keeps you fit and healthy. It is a way to 
exercise. 
Finally you can play with your friends.  
Eva 1P 
 
Firstly swimming can stop you from drowning. Children don’t 
want to drown. 
Secondly swimming can make you strong. You can get 
healthy by swimming.  
Finally you can play games with your friends. That’s why I 
think every child should learn to swim.  
Chloe 1P 
 
Sue Densmore - Learning & Support 
 
STAGE 2 NEWS 

Stage Two had a You Can Do It Fun Day 
yesterday. Students engaged in fun activities 
associated with their emotional and social 
competencies such as resilience, confidence, 
getting along, persistence and organisation. 
Students engaged in activities that will build these 
personal competencies. It involved fun team 
games and activities. This was an exciting learning 

experience for all students in Stage Two, look out for photos 
in the next newsletter! 
 

A fortnight ago Stage Two students had a Science Fun Day. 
Students engaged in investigations and experiments in 
science. They rotated through such activities as making goo 
with cornflour and lava lamps. Students made gliders and 
floating devices with paddle pop sticks. Other experiments 
include exploding lunch bags involving investigations with 
general household chemicals. Please see some of our goo 
photos.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3 
4 
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Stage Two Gold Day notes are coming home this week. We 
will be going to Bateau Bay Bowling followed by a BBQ lunch 
and treats at the PCYC at Bateau Bay. This should be a 
great day for those Gold Award winners. Alternative 
arrangements will be made for those staying back at school.  
 
The Semester 2 reports will be sent home on Monday 15th 
December. Only the work covered this semester (Terms 3 
and 4) will be included in the report. The Semester 1 report 
covered Terms 1 and 2. When reading the reports it is 
important to remember that ‘Sound’ achievement indicates 
that your child is making sound progress in relation to what 
he or she was expected to learn over the last semester – 
your child is on track. While ‘Outstanding’ achievement to 
‘Limited’ achievement grades are an important indicator of 
your child’s progress they are only part of the picture.  
 
Student reports also include information on your child’s level 
of effort and teacher comments on progress in each subject. 
This will provide you with an opportunity to really 
acknowledge and praise your child for their achievement and 
efforts.  If you wish to discuss your child’s progress, issues 
concerning their behaviour, how they are achieving 
compared to their peer group or any other issue please 
contact your child’s teacher to make an appointment at any 
time. 
 
Students who make my day K-6  By Mrs Gordon  
Some children continually do the right thing. They do 
everything they are asked, they work hard in class always 
striving for their personal best, they show respect to 
everyone, they are responsible and they care about their 
school and the people in it. The last two weeks teachers 
have been undertaking professional learning on writing and 
many teachers and students have shared their writing. These 
persuasive pieces of writing and poetry have shown 
considerable improvement. These students have and 
continue to do themselves, their families and their school 
proud. 
 
Stage Two Team 
Vanessa Gordon (rel Supervisor) Ally Bayfield, Hannah 
Cooper, Katerina Hindson, Mark Littlewoood, Natasha 
Shuker  
 
Teachers representing The Entrance Public School  
On Thursday 13th November Mrs 
Natasha Stanford and Ms 
Hannah Cooper represented our 
school at the Primary Executive 
Leadership Network.  
 
These two teachers shared our 
Mathematics initiatives and 
resources. The audience involved 
executive leaders from schools 
all over the Central Coast.  
 
The audience was very 
impressed with what we are doing here and we have been 
flooded with emails asking for advice, support and materials.  
 

Well done Mrs Stanford and Ms Cooper.  
 
 

LOLLY GUESS 
The P&C are raising funds for the Yr 6 Farewell during 
November. $1 for each guess of how many lollies are in the 
jar! 
 

You won’t miss the HUGE JAR travelling around the school 
so get in quick with your guess. 
 

P&C FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
 

 

 

The Year 6 Formal committee are asking for donations of 
empty Moccona coffee jars. Please drop them off at the 
canteen. Thank you 
 

 
STAGE 3 NEWS 

Hey Team, 
 
High School Orientation 
By all accounts our High School Orientation Day 
went really well. Students enjoyed the different 
activities that they were exposed to and had the 
opportunity to ‘try high school on for size’. The 
next important high school transition event is the 

Year 7 Gala Day (see dates below).  
 
AVID 
Next week Mrs Ambrose, Miss Dawson and I will be 
travelling to Melbourne for four days to do an intensive 
course concerning student learning. We will be joining 
approximately 80 other teachers from across the region. We 
will be learning about a number of teaching strategies that 
will help improve student learning and achievement. The 
AVID program is very much a part of Tumbi High School and 
has proved successful.  
 
Sand, Surf and Sun (SSS) 
We have been having a great time at SSS each Friday. Our 
students have been learning valuable water safety skills 
each week. Students please remember to bring your hat, 
sunscreen, rashy and a bottle of water each week. We live 
on one of Australia’s greatest stretches of coastline - we 
want to make sure that all of our students are water confident 
and safe. A huge thank you to Mrs Ambrose for organising 
this event.  
 
Year 6 Kindergarten Photos- LAST CALL! 
We have asked all Year 6 students to bring in their 
kindergarten photo (or as close to kindergarten age as 
possible) to be included on a slideshow that will be shown at 
the Year 6 farewell. This is a great part of the night and it 
would be wonderful if all photos could be collected ASAP. 
Please bring them in a clearly labelled zip-lock bag and they 
will be returned as soon as they are scanned. Hand these 
photographs to Miss Dawson. There are still a number of 
students who need to bring in photographs. We really want 
to make this a great occasion for our kids so please help us 
with this.  
 
Upcoming High School Dates: 
 
Wednesday 3rd December - Student Gala Day. Students 
find their way to Tumbi HS and meet in the school Gym, 
where they will be transported to EDSAC for a Gala Day. 
Permission noted and medical forms need to be 
returned to school ASAP for this event. 
 
Have a great week, 
Russell Stefans 
Assistant Principal Stage 3 
 
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS NEEDED 
Are your kids off to high school? 
Too big for their uniforms? 
 
Please donate any uniforms you no longer need to our 
uniform shop for the benefit of others in our school. 
 
Thank you 
P&C 
 
 

5 
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LIBRARY NEWSLETTER 
We are fast approaching the end of another great year at 
TEPS. A few things to be reminded of over the next few 
weeks in the Library: 
 

Premiers Reading Challenge Assembly 
To be held on Tuesday 2nd of December in the hall. 

Kinder - 2    9.30 am  
Yrs 3 - 6   11.45am  

 

Students will receive their certificates at this time with 
parents being welcome to join in the awards ceremony. 
 

2 for 1 Book Fair 
We will be holding a 2 for 1 book fair on Thursday 27th and 
Friday 28th November in the Library. This is a great 
opportunity to shop for Christmas. Simply purchase a book 
and receive one of your choice at the same value for free to 
take home on the day. There is no reordering at this book 
fair. The Library will be open from 8:30- 4:30 on both days for 
you to come in and shop.  
 

Borrowing - Week 8  
There will be no borrowing from Week 8 onwards and 
students will be asked to return all outstanding Library books. 
 

Adopt a Nipper Program 
This week a note went home for Adopt a Nipper Program. 
This is a local initiative from businesses to give students the 
opportunity to attend Nippers at our local Surf Club at The 
Entrance for free!!  
 

Simply return to the office your signed note. If you have any 
questions please feel free to contact me. I am happy to chat 
before or after school at the office. I have been involved with 
Surf Life Saving for 8 years on the Central Coast and see 
this as a wonderful opportunity to ensure our kids are safe at 
the beach. 
 

Kaye Chaffer  
The Entrance Public School 
 

 
SRC NEWS 
TEPS CHRISTMAS TREE 
The SRC would like to thank all the classes who assisted in 
making decorations based on the theme of Dr Seuss for our 
school Christmas Tree at Erina Fair. Our tree will be on 
display till December 23rd. 
 

 
 
Thank you for your support, 
Ally Bayfield & Nikki Wilson  
Student Representative Council. 

 

AL passages inspired by our trip to Canberra and the 
book “The Bridge to Terabithia” by Katherine Paterson. 
 

When we got at the War Memorial at Canberra, we were 
silent. I stopped. A shiver ran down my spine, as I 
remembered those who fought for us. Walking along the long 
corridors, the walls covered in blood red poppies, hinged 
next to the rows and rows of names. I paused. I looked 
around me and I thanked them, the soldiers, for fighting for 
us. A soldier played the last post and I remembered them. 
Grateful for their sacrifice…I whispered “thank you for 
serving our beautiful land”. Lest we forget!  
By Roszaly 5/6A 
 

When the tired Stage 3 students got to the cabins, they 
gasped, it wasn’t what they expected. The small huts at the 
place looked like matchboxes emerging before our eyes. 
There they stood surrounded by bush, branches and leaves 
waving and curling around them. Like so many wild dogs the 
excited kids laughing and dancing, excited to be off the bus 
at last. The teachers were daring them to have a talent 
contest…that is not going to happen. “That is embarrassing” 
the children’s voices were loud.  
By Tamika 5/6A 
 

When we arrived nothing but shock astounded me. It was not 
believable…the amount of names…so many lives lost. Then 
the sound of planes flying overhead, making me think about 
this. Bullets and bombs going off in my stomach. Would I be 
able to face the jaws of evil. I couldn’t get my friends and 
family out of my head. Again I could not get the fear of death 
out of my head.  
By Eliott 5/6A 
 

When we got to the War Memorial of Canberra, we stopped. 
It was a beautiful sight. The walls were full of poppies 
covering the names of soldiers. In the middle a fountain full 
of coins, flowers and leaves swirling about like feathers on a 
windy day. People walking by, throwing coins in and picking 
up flowers to place on the wall next to the names of dead 
soldiers. “Woah” I whispered.  
By Omnia 5/6A 
 

When we got to the War Memorial at the round-about we 
stopped. It was a sad sight. All the poppies in our sight, they 
were like a red wave crashing onto the rocks. We went 
inside, seeing all the names on the cold steel…I got a rush of 
goose bumps along my spine. I thought there are so many 
people that served our country…the ceremony started.  
By Hayden 5/6A 
 

We arrived at Questacon…my happiness was never going to 
stop. The science...the love, was like a rocket sent to infinity 
beyond the shiny stars. I was going to be the first girl on the 
giant slide; this was like so many dreams coming true. This 
life of mine was loving and feeling content, the comfort of 
knowing I was here. “Wow” Tara you’ve made it.  
By Tara 5/6A 
 

When they got to the long wide doors of Parliament House 
we stopped, we were jumping with excitement. It was the 
most amazing sight, the long wide building was a bellowing 
secret city, swishing before it great guards from New South 
Wales, Queensland and Victoria. They ordered us about like 
all the royal wealthy kings and queens. The paintings of past 
leaders daring us to come closer. “Oh my gosh” Courtney’s 
and Josie’s voices were refined.  
By Josie 5/6A 
 

When we arrived at the War Memorial of Canberra we 
stopped. It was a beautiful sight. The long red wall was 
bursting with flowers, diving before the names of great 
soldiers. Poppies, wishing wells and the never ending fire, 
surrounding the names that resembled so many ancient 
ruins. The screaming children, crying for their soldiers, daring 
them to help. “Why” Charlie’s voice was respectful.  
By Courtney 5/6A 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
Raine and Horne Competition: Create a 1 to 1½ min video 
about what you love about The Entrance up load your video 
to www.the-entrance.tv .  Best entry Wins IPONE 5S or 
Galaxy 5 phone.  Entries close 30th November 2014  
 

Food for thought – check out Cancer Council’s The 
simplest way to make sandwiches fun, Snippet in this 
addition of the Newsletter  
 

FREE Community Christmas BBQ:  The Entrance 
Community Centre 3:30pm Thursday 4th December 2014 
Christmas Craft, face painting, dress up All Welcome. 
 

Low Cost PCs: go to workventures.com.au/webshop, phone 
1800 112 205. 
 

PCYC Bateau Bay Friday Night FREE activities: 4-5pm 
Kids in Sport for primary aged youth, 5-6pm Hall Sports/ Hip 
Hop, 6-6:30pm Junior Boxing primary age youth                                
6:30pm + Senior Boxing.  One Off Annual Membership 
$7:50 4332 7000 
 

Jaki Alexander 
Community Liaison Officer 
 

 
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS 2014 
 

Childs Name/s:  
 

______________________________Class: _______ 
______________________________Class: _______ 
______________________________Class: _______ 
 
Will not be returning to The Entrance Public 
School in 2015 due to: 
___________________________________________
___________________________________________ 

 

 

CHRISTMAS IS ALMOST HERE! 
The P&C are busily preparing for this year’s annual HUGE 
Christmas raffle and we need your help.  
 

It would be greatly appreciated if each family can drop into 
the canteen a gift towards the raffle so this year’s raffle can 
be even BIGGER AND BETTER! 
 

Thank you 
P&C 
 

 
CANTEEN NEWS 
Hi everyone 
We are now selling yoghurt and muesli cups $2.00 
 

Just a reminder if you send your child with tinned tuna please 
put it in a plastic container. 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Thurs 27th Nov Shelley and Razaan  HELP NEEDED 
Fri 28th   Kylie and Sandi         HELP NEEDED 
Mon 1st Dec Roxy                           HELP NEEDED 
Tues 2nd    Leanne                       HELP NEEDED 
Wed 3rd    Roxy and Jodie          
Thurs 4th       Shelley and Razaan  HELP NEEDED 
Fri 5th     Kylie and Sandi         HELP NEEDED 
Mon 8th    Roxy                           HELP NEEDED 
Tues 9th    Leanne                       HELP NEEDED 
Wed 10th  Roxy and Jodie 
 
Emma Brophy 
CANTEEN MANAGER Ph 4333 5174 
 

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.the-entrance.tv/
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The Entrance Tigers Netball 

 

REGISTRATION DAYS FOR 2015 SEASON: 
The Entrance Leagues Club 

 

Thursday 27th November 2014 
Between 5pm and 6pm 

 

Thursday 11th December 2014 
Between 5.30pm and 6.30pm 

 

Bateau Bay Square 
Saturday 17th January 2015 

Between 9am and 1pm 
 

Registration $120 + Uniform 9 and under 
$160 + Uniform 10 and over 

 

All Age Groups required 
 

CONTACT:  Tracey Young 0401 265 118 
      Michelle Reed  0410 054 67 

 
 

Special thanks to the Team at “Professionals 
2261” who are donating $250 to our school P&C 

for every house they sell in our school area. 
 

If you are thinking of selling, don’t hesitate to 
contact them. 

 

Phone: 4332 3777 F: 4334 1770 
or visit their office at 570 The Entrance Road, 

Bateau Bay NSW 2261. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

SUMMER HOLIDAY JUNIOR COACHING CLINICS 
LEARN HOW TO PLAY BOWLS PROPERLY! 

 

TUESDAY 13TH JAN – THURSDAY 15TH JAN 
TUESDAY 20TH JAN – THURSDAY 22ND JAN 

 

IF YOU WOULD BE INTERESTED IN YOUR CHILD 
ATTENDING ONE OF THE ABOVE JUNIOR 

COACHING CLINICS, 
 PLEASE CALL JAMES ON 4382-9205  

 

COST - $50 PER CHILD, PER CLINIC (FOR 3 
SESSIONS) 

 

THE SESSIONS WILL RUN FROM 10AM-12PM 
EACH DAY 

 

bowls@thegreenstheentrance.com.au 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 


